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the enforcement agency, another pub-
lic agency, an attorney, a consumer ad-
vocate and/or other appropriate assist-
ance. 

(c) All other non-JS-related com-
plaints alleging violations of employ-
ment related laws shall be logged. The 
complainant shall be referred to the 
appropriate agency for assistance. 

(d) For all non-JS-related complaints 
received and/or referred, the appro-
priate regional official shall record the 
referral of the complainant (or com-
plaint filed on behalf of an MSFW), and 
the agency or agencies (and indi-
vidual(s) if known) to which the com-
plainant (or complaint) was referred on 
a complaint log, similar to the one de-
scribed in § 658.410(c)(1). The appro-
priate regional official shall also pre-
pare and keep the file specified in 
§ 658.410(c)(3). 

§ 658.423 Handling of other complaints 
by the Regional Administrator. 

Whenever the regional office receives 
a JS-related complaint and the appro-
priate official determines that the na-
ture and scope of the complaint are 
such that the time required to exhaust 
the administrative procedures at the 
State level would adversely affect a 
significant number of applicants, he/ 
she shall take the complaint and follow 
up on the complaint as follows: for a 
complaint against an employer, the re-
gional office shall handle the com-
plaint in a manner consistent with the 
requirements imposed upon State agen-
cies by §§ 658.413 and 658.416 of this part. 
A hearing shall be offered to the par-
ties once the Regional Administrator 
makes a determination on the com-
plaint. For a complaint against a State 
agency, the regional office shall follow 
procedures established at § 658.702(c). 

§ 658.424 Federal hearings. 
(a) If a party requests a hearing pur-

suant to § 658.421 (d), (f), or (h) or 
§ 658.423, the Regional Administrator 
shall: 

(1) Send the party requesting the 
hearing and all other parties to the 
prior State agency hearing, a written 
notice containing the statements set 
forth at § 658.416(e); 

(2) Compile four hearing files con-
taining copies of all documents rel-

evant to the case, indexed and com-
piled chronologically; 

(3) Send simultaneously one hearing 
file to the DOL Chief Administrative 
Law Judge, 800 K Street, NW., suite 400, 
Washington, DC 20001-8002, one hearing 
file to the Administrator, and one 
hearing file to the Solicitor of Labor, 
Attn: Associate Solicitor for Employ-
ment and Training Legal Services, and 
retain one hearing file. 

(b) Upon the receipt of a hearing file, 
the DOL Administrative Law Judge 
designated by the Chief Administrative 
Law Judge shall notify the party re-
questing the hearing, all parties to the 
prior State hearing official hearing (if 
any), the State agency, the Regional 
Administrator, the Administrator, and 
the Solicitor of the receipt of the case. 
The DOL Administrative Law Judge 
shall afford the non-Federal parties 20 
working days to submit legal argu-
ments and supporting documentation, 
if any, in the case. The DOL Adminis-
trative Law Judge shall afford the So-
licitor 20 working days to submit legal 
arguments and supporting documenta-
tion, if any, in the case on behalf of the 
Federal parties. After the 20 working 
days elapse, the Hearing Officer shall 
decide whether to schedule a hearing, 
or make a determination on the record. 

(c) The DOL Administrative Law 
Judge may decide to conduct hearings 
on more than one complaint concur-
rently if he/she determines that the 
issues are related or that the com-
plaints will be handled more expedi-
tiously in this fashion. 

(d) At the DOL Administrative Law 
Judge’s discretion, other appropriate 
individuals, organizations, or associa-
tions may be permitted to participate 
in the hearing as amicus curiae with re-
spect to specific legal or factual issues 
relevant to the complaint. Any docu-
ments submitted by the amicus curiae 
shall be included in the record. 

(e) The following standards shall 
apply to the location of hearings in-
volving parties in more than one State 
or in locations which are within a 
State but which are separated geo-
graphically so that access to the hear-
ing location is extremely inconvenient 
for one or more parties as determined 
by the Administrative Law Judge. 
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(1) Whenever possible, the Adminis-
trative Law Judge shall hold a single 
hearing, at a location convenient to all 
parties or their representatives wishing 
to appear and present evidence, and 
with all such parties and/or their rep-
resentatives present. 

(2) If a hearing location cannot be es-
tablished by the Administrative Law 
Judge at a location pursuant to para-
graph (e)(1) of this section, the Admin-
istrative Law Judge may conduct, with 
the consent of the parties, the hearing 
by a telephone conference call from an 
office with all parties and their rep-
resentatives not choosing to be present 
at that location permitted to partici-
pate in the hearing from their distant 
locations. 

(3) Where the Administrative Law 
Judge is unable to locate facilities to 
conduct hearings by telephone pursu-
ant to paragraph (e)(1) or (e)(2) of this 
section, the Administrative Law Judge 
shall take evidence in the States where 
the parties are located and hold the 
hearing in the same manner as used for 
appealed interstate unemployment 
claims in those States, to the extent 
that such procedures are consistent 
with § 658.416. 

(f) The DOL Administrative Law 
Judge shall: 

(1) Notify all involved parties of the 
date, time and place of the hearing; 
and 

(2) Re-schedule the hearing, as appro-
priate. 

(g) In conducting a hearing the DOL 
Administrative Law Judge shall: 

(1) Regulate the course of the hear-
ing; 

(2) Issue subpoenas if necessary; 
(3) Consider all relevant issues which 

are raised; 
(4) Rule on the introduction of evi-

dence and testimony; 
(5) Take any other action which is 

necessary to insure an orderly hearing. 
(h) The testimony at the hearing 

shall be recorded, and shall be tran-
scribed if appropriate. 

(i) The parties to the hearing shall be 
afforded the opportunity to present, ex-
amine, and cross-examine witnesses. 
The DOL Administrative Law Judge 
may elicit testimony from witnesses, 
but shall not act as advocate for any 
party. 

(j) The DOL Administrative Law 
Judge shall receive, and make part of 
the record, documentary evidence of-
fered by any party and accepted at the 
hearing. Copies thereof shall be made 
available by the party submitting the 
documentary evidence, to any part to 
the hearing upon request. 

(k) Technical rules of evidence shall 
not apply to hearings conducted pursu-
ant to this part, but rules or principles 
designed to assure production of the 
most credible evidence available and to 
subject testimony to test by cross-ex-
amination shall be applied where rea-
sonably necessary by the Administra-
tive Law Judge conducting the hear-
ing. The Administrative Law Judge 
may exclude irrelevant, immaterial, or 
unduly repetitious evidence. 

(l) The case record, or any portion 
thereof, shall be available for inspec-
tion and copying by any party to the 
hearing at, prior to, or subsequent to 
the hearing upon request. Special pro-
cedures may be used for disclosure of 
medical and psychological records such 
as disclosure to a physician designated 
by the individual concerned. 

(m) The DOL Administrative Law 
Judge shall, if feasible, encourage reso-
lution of the dispute by conciliation at 
any time prior to the conclusion of the 
hearing. 

[45 FR 39468, June 10, 1980, as amended at 56 
FR 54708, Oct. 22, 1991] 

§ 658.425 Decision of DOL Administra-
tive Law Judge. 

(a) The DOL Administrative Law 
Judge may: 

(1) Rule that there is a lack of juris-
diction over the case; 

(2) Rule that the appeal has been 
withdrawn properly and in writing, 
with the written consent of all the par-
ties; 

(3) Rule that reasonable cause exists 
to believe that the appeal has been 
abandoned or that repeated requests 
for re-scheduling are arbitrary and for 
the purpose of unduly delaying or 
avoiding a hearing; or 

(4) Render such other rulings as are 
appropriate to the issues in question. 
However, the DOL Administrative Law 
Judge shall not have jursidiction to 
consider the validity or constitu-
tionality of JS regulations or of the 
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